
North Edinburgh Police Launch
Stolen Motorbike Initiative

Police  in  North  Edinburgh  are  currently  carrying  out  an
initiative to prevent youths riding stolen motorcycles and
cars in the area.

This four week operation involves a variety of Police and
Council resources who are working in the Muirhouse, Pilton and
waterfront  areas  with  a  view  to  preventing  the  theft  of
motorcycles and youths riding around local estates.

As well as an increase in foot patrols, officers have been
utilising hand held cameras to capture potential evidence and
to identify offenders.

The police helicopter is also being utilised to provide a
bird’s eye view of the problem, enabling officers to get to
the right locations quickly to ensure they can recover stolen
vehicles.

The police have also enlisted the support of the City of
Edinburgh Council’s local Environmental Wardens who have been
checking likely disposal areas as part of their patrols and
specialist Roads Policing resources have also been drafted in
to assist.

Inspector Mark Rennie of Drylaw Police Station said: “There
has  been  a  significant  amount  of  concern  in  the  local
community over this problem and we’ve been working hard over
the summer to ensure we can provide additional resources into
the area to prevent it.

“Since the beginning of August we have recovered 40 stolen
vehicles and charged 20 youths with related offences but our
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aim is to prevent this type of risk taking behaviour over the
longer term. As well as talking with young people at local
schools about the risks, we will be speaking with local youth
groups and agencies with a view to making every effort to
divert  those  involved  into  positive  activities  in  their
community.

“We’ve had great support from our community groups and elected
representatives who can see the efforts being made and how the
use  of  the  helicopter  is  often  quickly  preventing  any
escalation  on  the  evenings  when  the  problems  occur.

“I’d like to thank residents who have already called us with
information and would ask anyone to call us immediately if
they see what they believe to be a stolen motorcycle being
used or hidden by youths in the area.

“To keep local people up to date we are putting out regular
updates of our progress on our local twitter account and I’d
encourage residents to follow it for additional information:
@EdinNorthPolice.”

The  City  of  Edinburgh  Council’s  Community  Safety  Leader,
Councillor Cammy Day, said: “The theft of motorbikes and cars
by young people has become a real problem in the north of
Edinburgh and one that I know is a matter of great concern to
the local community.  I am very glad to see additional Police
resources being used to tackle this extremely serious issue
and by working with local people I am confident that the
initiative will be a great success. I would urge anyone with
suspicions that a vehicle that might be stolen to contact the
Police so that they can respond quickly and hopefully stop
this worrying trend.”

Anyone with information should contact Police Scotland on 101,
or make an anonymous report through the charity Crimestoppers
on 0800 555 111.


